# Ligonier Park Board Meeting – Monday, March 16, 2015 6:00pm – Ligonier Sports & Recreation Center

# **Board Members Present:**

Brian Hite, Gary Byers, Kathy Hagen, Matt Kreager, Daric Weimer, Jody Hathaway Administration Present: Alan Duncan

## Citizens: None

The meeting was called to order by board president Brian Hite

The board approved the minutes for February with the following change (the Mileage Club Road Race will be held on Friday, May 1 with the park entrance closed from 7pm to about 7:30pm). Motion by Hagen, second by Weimer. All ayes.

The claims register was unavailable.

## Unfinished business:

Alan has requested designs for the signs for Pettit Park from the business in Topeka that designed the Kenney Park entrance sign.

Alan will call and see if the estimate for the splash pad concrete is still in effect for this year.

#### **New Business:**

The board approved the hiring of Ruth Buckles as an on call as needed desk attendant at \$9.25 per hour. Motion by Kreager, second by Hagen. All ayes

A student from The Crossing is doing community work projects for the park as part of an internship. Alan will be on vacation the week of March 30.

#### **Other Business:**

Alan reported on the following:

The Sportsmen's Banquet was held on March 14 and had an attendance of approximately 300 people.

The park seasonal employees will begin work on Monday, April 6.

Skunks have been digging up the ball diamonds.

A letter was received from the Marshmallow Festival requesting use of the city parks during the Festival. The board approved their request. Motion by Hagen, second by Byers. All ayes.

## **Programs:**

Youth Soccer registration began last Monday.

The next session of Aerobics began on March 9 and has 32 participants registered.

The Yoga class has 20 registered participants.

Senior Fitness classes will end on March 26. The next session will begin on March 30 with 20 registered.

The Park Department Annual Easter Egg Hunt will be held on Saturday, April 4 at 11am.

T-ball & City League baseball registration begins April 13 with games starting the week of June 8.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:20pm. Motion by Weimer, second by Byers. All ayes.

President of Park Board

Brian Hite

Secretary of Park Board

Daric Weimer